MINUTES OF THE GENERAL MEETING
OF THE

2013/2014 CYPRESS RANCH FFA BOOSTER CLUB
January 13, 2015

The Cypress Ranch FFA Booster Club meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.  

PRESIDENT REPORT
Helen Redmon distributed the Meeting Agenda, Treasurer Report Minutes from the November, 2014 General meeting.  Helena Labay made a motion to approve the Minutes.  Lori Johnson seconded the motion and the minutes were unanimously approved.  
TREASURER REPORT

Dana Combs presented the Treasurer’s Report denoting the Booster Club Operating account has a balance of $22,476.23 and $4,082.00 in the Scholarship account.  In light of the higher than budgeted salsa fundraiser results, Tawny Spidle made a motion to increase both the Salsa Fundraiser Income and Expense budgets to match the actual results of $5,769 income and $3,102 expense.  Shevaun Sirmans seconded the motion which was passed unanimously.  Car wash fundraiser expectations were discussed which are anticipated to yield $1,250.
LSA REPORT
Lance Jordan provided updates on behalf of Leah Jordan who could not be present.  Mr. Jordan asked the group to bring any surplus FFA Official dress components to the Livestock Show to aid in last minute emergencies for our students.  

Mr. Jordan provided an update on the Livestock Show readiness and volunteer needs.  He reported a snack table will not be present at the livestock show due to space constraints.  Brainstorming is currently underway for alternative delivery means for the student snacks and lunches.  Lunch will be provided to all student exhibitors on Thursday and Friday and will consist of McAllister’s box lunches and pizza.  A volunteer sign up form was passed around to the group to solicit volunteers for various livestock show committee positions.  Mr. Jordan sought volunteers with trailers to haul livestock to the Exhibit Center.  Mr. McCown and Mr. Labay volunteered to assist and provide trailers.  Volunteers were also sought to assist in the lamb and goat check-in from 3:30 – 8:00 p.m.  Mrs. Carew and Mrs. Sobotik volunteered to fill the two volunteer slots needed to provide baked desserts for the livestock sale.  Mr. Jordan reminded the group that the Booster Club paid for Livestock Buyer’s Gifts in advance and all exhibitors must forward $20 per project for reimbursement.  The group was reminded each exhibitor must submit a completed Form W-9 as livestock proceed checks will not be created without the form on file.  Pre-sale and add-on forms will be available from the teachers on Friday, January 16.  In addition, the group was informed that drug testing will occur at the conclusion of each show and the respective showmanship class.  Parents must accompany each student with their animal to the testing area.  Those selected for drug testing who do not participate in same will forfeit sales proceeds.    
A district wide community service project consisting of adopting a family was launched.  Our chapter is responsible for providing bedding.  Ms. Osburn sought donations of mattresses consisting of one double and two twin sets.  She would like to have the mattresses delivered to the school by Friday, January 16th but they can also be delivered at a later date.  Karen Anderson volunteered to donate one twin mattress set.

VICE PRESIDENT REPORT

Shari Wickham provided a brief discussion regarding interest in a Cinnabon fundraiser in the Spring.  She also stated she will be conducted a car wash in the Spring to offset state competition and convention travel costs.
2ND VICE PRESIDENT REPORT
Shevaun Sirmans reported she will be forwarding reminders via text messaging with important reminders as the show nears.
TEACHER REPORT
Ms. Osburn informed the group that Robert Palisin will be attending the livestock show to take candid pictures of our exhibitors as he has for the last two years.  In addition, volunteers who would like to assist with the lamb and goat check in should contact Ms. Osburn for details.
Livestock shearing will take place on January 31st with a schedule forthcoming.  Andy Calhoun will not be shearing this year, however, Ms. Osburn has made arrangements for others to perform this service.  She stated a portable generator would be greatly appreciate for use on shearing day.  Tim Lyons volunteered the use of his generator.
Ms. Osburn reminded all a Livestock meeting will be held on January 21 with lots of information regarding the show.  She re-iterated the need for a completed Form W-9 for all exhibitors.

Lastly, a pig showmanship clinic will be held on Wednesday, January 14th, rain or shine at the Telge barn.

Tim Lyons made a motion to close the meeting.  Shevaun Sirmans seconded the motion which was passed unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m.
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